
Most Reverend Arthur J. Serratelli
Bishop of Paterson
777 Valley Rd.
Clifton, NJ 07013

20 October 2011

Dear Bishop Serratelli,

You may remember that we had communicated about articles 48 and 87 of the GIRM. My last
letter to you regarding this issue of July 2009 remained unanswered, and I almost gave up hope
that the language would be corrected. 

I just received my copy of the new Missal, and I noticed to my surprise that these articles had
indeed been corrected. I thank you profusely for doing this, for the correction will allow the texts
of the Gregorian chant antiphons to be considered proper on the same level as those of the
Missal antiphons. 

I know that you had many more pressing things on your mind than the correction of two articles
that had already been approved, and I thank you for your attention in this matter.

Sincerely,

CC Most Rev. George H. Niederauer
CC Rev. Msgr. John Talesfore
CC Michael Bower, CRCCM

     Cathedral of St. Mary of the Assumption
    1111 Gough St., San Francisco, CA 94109-6686       Tel: (415) 567-2020  Fax: (415) 567-2040

Christoph Tietze, Music Director                                    Tel: Ext. 213                          E-mail: tietze@stmarycathedralsf.org


